EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING JUNE 8, 2016

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 8, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Vice Chairman Erich Meyer, Scott Sanders, Walter Wujcik, Patti Brown, John Scheidt and Andy Tyler. Also present was Janet Emanuel, Township Supervisor. Sandy Snyder arrived later.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military.

Minutes

The minutes of the May 11, 2016 meeting were approved as corrected.

Sub-Division Review

1420 Strasburg Road - This is a 5+ acre lot. The existing house will remain and 2 new houses will be built. Mr. & Mrs. James Seeley, 47 Lochwood Lane were present. Mr. Seeley explained where his property is in relation to 1420 Strasburg Road. Storm Water runoff is a big concern for him. The SWM plan is a rain garden with grasses for a 2 year storm. The rain garden has a spillway that would send runoff into his yard. Sandy pointed out that the Township Engineer's letter commented about placement of the houses because of future expansion – deck, patio, pool, etc. The Conservancy Board is concerned that if the houses are placed differently more trees may be impacted. Scott suggested that they mark the trees to be removed, then the Conservancy Board will walk the site when the revised plans are received.

Old Business

When the Board members walked East Goshen Park they found more serpentine rock.

Any Other Matter

Scott and Sandy are working with Dennis Runyon of the Boy Scouts on possible projects.

The Friends of East Goshen have a website and are soliciting for Community Day. Walter moved to approve a \$40 membership fee to PEC. Scott seconded the motion. The motion passed.

CB 6-8-16 final 1

Adjournment

There being no further business, Scott moved to adjourn the meeting. Walter seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. The next meeting will be July 13, 2016.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer Recording Secretary

CB 6-8-16 final 2